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FROM THE EDITOR 
 

Remember, you 
can’t enter the 
Longhorn Res-
turant for the 
car club meeting 
until 8:00 am 
 
If you haven’t 
paid your dues, 
we will still ac-
cept them.  Our 
meetings are 
starting back 
and we are still 
planning activi-
ties.  Come and 
join us. 
 
Don’t forget to sign 
up for the garage 
tour on October 3 
at 10am. after the  
Tubac coffee and 
car show. 
 
Please continue 
practicing social 
distancing during 
this Covid-19 era 
and stay safe. If 
you have a classic 
or car you love, 
take it out for a 
drive and enjoy 
yourself. 

 
 

August 2020 Road Trip 

 

What a great trip we had. 
 
We started out Tuesday morning with eight cars and thirteen 
people. Most of the cars were newer however there were three 
older vehicles, Jerry Logan’s Cobra, Jerry McCon’s Olds Cutlass 
and John Murray’s Trans Am. 
 
The first leg of the journey took us to Safford where we picked up 
Hwy 191, also known as the Devil’s Hwy. The most curvy road in 
all of Arizona. The road goes through the Morenci Mine which is 
massive, it dwarfs the mines in Green Valley. Hwy 191 is 100 
miles of twists and turns, fun and challenging. We ended the day 
in Show Lo where we spent the night. 
 
The next day we made our way to The Petrified Forest and 
Painted Desert National Park where we got to see some of the 
results of the Great Flood. After touring the park we went on to 
Winslow where we stood on the corner, shopped and stayed the 
night at the historic La Posada Hotel. 
 
The following day we hit Hwy 40 to 89A Oak Creek Canyon and 
made the scenic drive down to Sedona and on to Jerome. After 
lunch in Jerome we went on through the mountains to Williams 
on Old Route 66 where we spent the night. 
 
The last day we started out for home with a stop at the Hen-
house in Gilbert where John’s niece Maureen treated us royally. 
After traveling about 1050 miles we rolled in to Green Valley and 
home. 
 
You should join us on our next road trip. By:  John Murray 
 
     SEE PICTURES ON PAGE 3 
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Minutes of General and Board Meetings 

 

General Meeting  

Board Meeting   

Next  
General Meeting  
October 5, 2020 

Longhorn Steak House 
   Breakfast - 8am 
  Meeting -  8:30am 

Monday  September 14, 2020 at 
Long Horn Steak House 
This was the first  breakfast meet-
ing  in 6 months for the whole 
club.  The board members have 
been doing monthly Zoom meet-
ings.  There were 30 participants 
at the breakfast.   
GENERAL MEETING  
At 9:00 A.M. the meeting began.  
Bob Smith, Vice President. did a 
greeting to the club members.   
Arthur Mournian gave financial 
report.  The bottom line is that the 
club has $19,771.65 in cash in 
the bank.  Arthur did mail out 
$23,000.00 in scholarships to 
students. 
Bob Smith is now talking about 
the yearly car show in Tubac.  
This is still a work in progress and 
we do not know if the show will be 
possible. 
Covid-19 is affecting car shows.  
Amado Chili Cook Off and car 
show is still in planning stages, 
They are not sure at this point 
how it will be handled.  This may 
be a virtual show and we may 
need  have a drive by Chili tasting 
and virtual voting.  They are still 
trying for November 17, 2020.   
Next breakfast meeting  will be 
October 5, 2020 at Longhorn 
Steak House. 
Carol Shelton is suggesting that 
we raise money by selling Trunk 
Organizers for around $20.00.   It 
will have the SCVCN emblem on 
the ends. 
Bob Smith did a recap of the 
summer’s events: 
May 25, 2020 - Memorial Day 
Cruise to La Posada and Quail 
Creek. 
September 15, 2020 - Luke's 7th 
birthday at Madera Highlands 
Park. 
August 23, 2020 - 95th Birthday 
with SCVCN and Legion Motor 
Cyles 
August 25 thru 28, 2020 - Multi 
Day Cruise 
September 9, 2020 - Mt. Lemmon  
Cruise 
Roberta Rodgers has the new 
poster painted: 
1930 Ford Truck 
1949 Mercury 
1937 Dodge Pickup 

Gary Ballew gave us a history 
lesson about the buildings in the 
painting. 

We are asking for multiple spon-
sors for the poster.  Need that in 
place by end of November or 1st 
week of December. 
If there is no car show due to 
Covid-19 this year, we will simply 
use the 27th car show with no 
date on the poster so that it could 
be used in 2022. 
Phil Layton had flyers for the Jan-
uary 21, 2021 car show. 
Bob let everyone know that the 
Tubac Coffee car and coffee is 
back open. 
Bob is asking for more garages to 
show for the Car  tour.   
PHil Layton advised that Mr Auto-
motive Shop will be glad to open 
up.  Tom, the owner, has cars 
and will be glad to show his shop. 
Phil also let us know about the 
RockABilly Bash on October 23rd 
and 24th, 2020.  It is near a  large 
lake and there is also RV parking.  
On the way back there was talk of 
stopping in Casa Grande at the 
Neon Park. 
On October 28, 2020 the Peaks is 
having a Halloween Car Show.  
Would like the SCVCN and the 
Legion Motorcycle clubs show 
cars and motor cycles.  They will 
be serving hotdogs, chips and 
drinks. 
Bart kolodziejczak asked about a 
possible evening meeting or Sat-
urday meeting for those who are 
still working and want to join the 
club. 
Jay Lucas is doing the 50/50 
drawing of $42.00.  The winner 
was Ashley, Carol Shelton's care 
taker. 
New led flash light went to Carol 
Shelton 
Patriot light with USB ports went 
to Bruce 
Keep on Truckin t-shirts went to 
Dale, Mary Grace and Bart. 

By:  Barb Cottos, Secretary 

Carol Shelton asked 
board about selling the 
Trunk Organizers as a 
way to raise money for 
the club.  She can pur-
chase 150 for $1385.00.  
The board thinks that 
this is to many and the 
moneys cannot support 
that purchase. Carol will 
look at purchasing  a 
smaller amount.  Also if 
the car show does go on 
we can do those as  a 
purchase in the registra-
tion screen. 
 

The board  discussed all 
the issues with the car 
show.  First and fore-
most is the county going 
to let it happen since 
Santa Cruz County has 
designated there can be 
no groups larger than 
10.  The board would 
need to contact county 
for approval.  Next ques-
tion is will Tubac Resort 
want us to have a show 
as they would not be in 
compliance with the 
county.  The board also 
wonders if there will be 
any students to help the 
club run the gates, and if 
not, would we just have 
a free show with no 
scholarships this year.  
The board at this point 
also realizes that the 
SCVCN does not have a 
mission statement and 
we probably need to 
write one. 

There was a discussion 
about the possibility of 
moving the show out to 
April of 2021. 
There was a discussion 
about the Amado Chili 
Cook Off and how that 
would be done.  No one 
is sure yet. 
There is a meeting on 
Wednesday, September 
16, 2020 and Arthur is 
attending it. He will have 
more information at that 
point. 
Bob Smith is attending 
the AZ19 to see how a 
virtual dinner works, 
where you can actually 
visit a single table.  This 
might be a way to have 
the car show as well. 
The board is also dis-
cussing more about the 
501C3 and how we 
need to proceed.   
The board also dis-
cussed having a second 
venue in place for the 
car show such as Desert 
Diamond on Pima Mine 
Road in Sahuarita.   
The meeting was ad-
journed and we have 
assigned some duties to 
the group to work out 
some of the details for 
the show for our next 
meeting. 
 

By:   

Barb Cottos,  Secretary 



Carol Shelton, President 
2415 E. Overview Ln. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
520-398-3261 
 
Bob Smith, V. President 
1926 N. Laguna Oaks Dr. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
719-649-6895 
 
Barb Cottos, Secretary 
315 N. Old Camp Lane 
Sahuarita, AZ 85629 
520-207-8063 
 
Del Hammond, Director 
P.O. Box 47 
Tumaccocori, AZ 85640 
520-661-1431 
 
Gary Johnson, Director 
1497 N.Miranda Lane 
Green Valley, AZ 85614 
520-310-9941 
 
Phil Layton, Director 
2198 W. Escondidio Cyn 
Green Valley, AZ85622 
719-648-3364 
 
Rich Marsula, Director 
1356 W. Camino del Pato 
Green Valley, AZ 85622 
520-777-7514 
 
Arthur Mournian,  
Director, Treasurer 
5933 S.Meadow Hills Loop 
Green Valley, AZ  85622 
520-269-7587 
 
Tim Warlick, Director 
1095 E.Cotton Field Lane 
Sahuarita, AZ85629 
520-366-7567 
 
Student Coordinator 
Lila Szedlus 
520-648-7690 
 
Newsletter Editor 
Maryann Miller 
520-400-3801 
 
Membership Coordinator 
Wendell Werner 
520-829-7178 
 
Website : 

https://carnuts.org 
Webmaster: 
Bob Smith 
bob@wetandem.com 
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Board of Directors 

 

 



Carnuts Cruise to Mt. Lemmon 
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The weather the day of the cruise was weird! We met at the Chamber of Commerce parking lot for a 9AM 
departure. It looked like it might rain any minute. Never the less, off we went. 
 
The group managed to stay together most of way. Our plan was to stop at Windy point for a look at the view 
and a restroom stop. The view was hazy and the restrooms were closed. Oh well, we gritted our teeth and 
made for Summerhaven and a restroom.  
 
We got to the Sawmill and the format for every thing had changed. You had to order outside and eat outside 
as well. First come first served. The restaurant restrooms were not open, we had to go across the street. So 
off we went.  
 
Our lunches arrived and we all enjoyed the food. However it was 49 degrees outside (which if you have been 
paying attention, is where we were). We did our best to bundle up and enjoy our food.  
 
Our trip home was uneventful and easy. Another adventure in the books. See you 
next time. 
 
By:  John Murray 



PAGE 5                                                                                                                    NUTS & BOLTS          SEPTEMBER  2020 
 

If anyone has questions or corrections for the 
newsletter, please contact: carnuts@cox.net 

Car Shows 
Little Anthony’s 
9/4; 9/25; 10/2; 10/31 (Shows are on Friday) 

 
Most CAR SHOWS CANCELLED FOR 
NOW. 
 
Check out www.cruisinarizona.com for the latest 
info on car shows around the state. 

For corrections or additions, please  contact carnuts@cox.net 

Send in to the newsle er any cars you have for sale. 

If your car is listed here for sale and it has al-
ready be sold let me know.  I will be starting 
over with a list of cars and will date them and 
leave them up for 6 months and then take 
then down.  Thanks  Maryann Miller, 
maryann614@cox.net 
 

DON’T FORGET TO CHECK US OUT ON FACEBOOK  
Go to your own Facebook page and type In the 
search bar “Santa Cruz Valley Car Nuts”     

If you have a car for sale, just let me  know.   
maryann614@cox.net 

New Member 
 

Jeff and Eleanor Lockwood 
56 Old Duquesne Rd. 
Patagonia, AZ  85624 
lockwoodeljeff@gmail.com 
 

 
SATURDAY TUBAC COFFEE AND CAR SHOW 

Serious Board Members before meeting!!! 
Lots to talk about! 
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GARAGE TOUR EVENT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Five Stops **** Fifteen Vehicles **** Foreign & Domestic 
STARTING LOCATION  Mr. Automotive - 171 W. Continental Rd., 
GV 
(Back Side of Building)  
TIME: 10:00 AM, October 3, 2020 
You will be provided a detailed printed sheet that will give specific 
details to include addresses, routes of travel, and what cars will 
be at each location. Bring a snack. 
This is Car Nut member only Car Collector Private Garage Tour. 
This event has been schedule to approximately follow First Satur-
day Car & Coffee at the Tubac Deli & Coffee.  
 
THIS IS SANTA CRUZ VALLEY CARNUTS MEMBER ONLY EVENT        
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If you would like the story of your car/cars in the newsletter, just email your story to carnuts@cox.net and I will try and fit 
it in the newsletter.  Your articles are always welcome. 

September 14 Breakfast 
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Celebrating Our 40th Year in 
Business 

Learn a skill your Father should have taught you. 
Knives, scissors and garden tools 

Sharpening for your pleasure or home business 
Steve Bottorff 

Oro Valley 
Pontiac Solstice Enthusiast 

 

Sharpeningmadeeasy.com 

 

Continental Self Storage 
 

Inside Car Storage 
 

Car Nut Discount 
5% 

 
 

Resident Manager 

520 E. Whitehouse Canyon Rd. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
520-625-3405 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
3 1/2 HAPPY BARBERS 

 
JEFF CABALLERO 

Barber/Owner 
 

125 Calle de las Tiendas #129A 
Green Valley Business Park 

One Block West of Manuel’s Restaurant 
 

520-625-0929 

ServiceMaster of Green Valley LLC 
Owner:  John Quattropani 

17802 Placita Mayo 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 

520-625-0026 

Residential/Commercial Carpet Cleaning Services 
24 Hr. Emergency Service 
Carpet/Oriental Rugs/Tile 

Carpet/Fabric Protection, Pet Odor Removal, Sanitizing 
Fire/Water/Smoke Restoration 

Upholstered Furniture, Drapery Cleaning, Spot Removal 
Pressure Washing/Garages 
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 Arizona Family 
  Restaurant   

 

                     Kathy Wagner 
                        Catering  

 
80 W. Esperanza           Visit the  
Green Valley, AZ 85614        Easy Street Lounge 
(520) 625-3680      
   

 

Arizona Family  
Restaurant 

 
Kathy Wagner 

Catering 
80 W. Esperanza 
Green Valley, AZ  
85614 

Visit the 
Easy Street Lounge 

 
 
 
 
 

 
             
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

520-625-1779    rick.dbp@gmail.com 

 

 

 

31@gmail.com 

TUBAC GOLF RESORT & SPA 

 

27oles of Golf 
Destination Spa 

Stables Ranch Grill 

Reservations   
520-398-2211 

1 Otero Rd, Tubac, AZ 
1-800-848-7893 
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Building Quality in Green Valley for Over 20 years 
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